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Health, Safety & Environment Committee

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 22nd April 2014 at 10.30am in the Board Room of Federation House, 10 Vyse Street, Birmingham B18 6LT.

	Present:
	Bill Southworth
	BSTSA

	
	David Cass
	Anopol Ltd

	
	Jan Hughes
	Poeton Industries

	
	John Oliver
	Anochrome Group

	
	Malcolm Griffiths
	AdQual

	
	Neil Goodlad
	Environment Agency

	
	Paul Smith
	HSE

	
	Wieslaw Piatkiewicz
	ICDA

	
	William Smith
	Zinc Information Centre

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Adrian Walker
	Rimex Ltd

	
	Cathy Phillips
	Rolls Royce

	
	Chris Brookes
	TWB Finishing

	
	Chris Taylor
	Vitreous Enamel Association

	
	John McAlindon
	HSE Bootle

	
	Lee Cooper
	MacDermid Ltd (BSTSA)

	
	Lee Grant
	Stainless Plating

	
	Mervyn Brown
	Haven Environmental

	
	Mike Smith
	Institute of Materials Finishing

	
	Paul Burke
	Texturing Technology

	
	Paul Handley
	Heat Treatment 2000 Ltd (CHTA)

	
	Paul Lansdell
	Hart Materials (IMF)

	
	Peter Atkinson
	Dowding & Mills

	
	Richard Woodward
	Schloetter (BSTSA Reserve)

	
	Roger Hooper
	Nickel Institute

	
	William Southall
	Frost Electroplating

	
	
	

	In attendance:
	David Elliott
	SEA/Secretary/Acting Chairman


________________________________________________________________________________________
	Actions
	Min 14/14 Apologies

As listed above.



	
	Min 15/14 Approval of Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed by the acting Chairman.


	
	Min 16/14 Matters Arising

There were no matters arising that were not covered by the agenda.
Min 17/14 Correspondence
We have received the following correspondence:
1 – Notification from DEFRA that the LAPPC and LA_IPPC fees and charges for 2014/5 were being frozen. Full details at: 

http://www.defra.gov.uk/environment/quality/industrial/las-regulations/charges-risk/
2 – Notification from DEFRA of a consultation on the transposition of the energy efficiency directive. Full details at:
https://consult.defra.gov.uk/atmosphere-local-environment-team/eed_consultation


	Actions


	3 – Notification from DEFRA of amendments to the Environmental Permitting Regs. Full details at:

 http://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2014/255/contents/made
4 – Notification from DEFRA of the publication of “DEFRA better for business – A strategic reform plan for DEFRA’s Regulations”. Full details at: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/defra-better-for-business-strategic-reform-plan-for-defras-regulations
5 – Notification from the HSE of formal consultation on a number of Approved Code of Practices. Full details at: http://www.hse.gov.uk/consult/condocs/cd268.htm
6 – 61st, 62nd & 63rd REACH updates from the HSE. Items of interest include 7 new SVHCs, updated guidance on articles containing candidate list substances, DEHP authorisation, RCF proposed for authorisation and CoRAP for 2014-16 adopted. Full details at:
http://www.hse.gov.uk/reach/index.htm
7 – Notification from CHCS (Chemical Hazards Communication Society) of the publication of the updated SDS User Guide. Full details at: http://www.chcs.org.uk/sds-user-guide.html
8 – Notification from the Nickel Institute of the publication of their online guide “REACH Authorisation made simple”. Full details at: http://reachauthmadesimple.nickelinstitute.org/
9 – Notification from the Protective Security Unit of the Northern Ireland Office of new EU regulations regarding explosive precursors. This includes nitric acid. Full details at:
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/marketing-and-use-of-explosives-precursors
10 – Notification from the EA of their website move to gov.uk and full details are at:

 https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/environment-agency
11 – Notification from the EA regarding hazardous packaging waste. NG will cover this in agenda item 22/14.
12 – Notification from the EA of the publication of a briefing note on aligning flood risk and river basin management planning. Copy will be attached to the minutes. 
13 – Notification from the EA regarding the permitting of hazardous pollutants in discharges to surface waters. Copy of document will be available for download from the SEA website shortly.
14 – Request for information from the HSE in respect of proposals to lower the WEL and STEL in respect of hydrogen, potassium and sodium cyanide from 5mg/m3 to 1mg/m3.

	Actions
	Min 18/14 REACH & GHS

The acting Chairman gave an overview of the recent activity of the UK REACH Cross-Sector group and their production of an information document & presentation for use by downstream users to inform their customers of the potential impacts of REACH. These will be available shortly for all members and will be accompanied by presentation notes so that a consistent message is passed along the supply chain.
The acting Chairman had attended a workshop in Brussels entitled “Submitting applications for authorisation for chromates in an efficient way”. All of the presentations are available on the SEA website in the members only section but can also be downloaded from: 

http://www.reach-metals.eu/index.php?option=com_eventlist&task=view&id=436&Itemid=63
There was a distinct lack of downstream users at the workshop and along with myself, there was really only the VECCO consortium from Germany that were representing the surface engineering sector. It became quite obvious that everyone thought that authorisation was a good idea but nobody wanted to pay for it. ECHA still thought that the best option was for the importers to obtain the authorisation for the whole supply chain but were disappointed with the importers’ knowledge of where and how their products were actually being used further down the supply chain. It was also very apparent that there was no representation from Southern or Eastern European countries leading ECHA to conclude that there would be significant issues arising in these areas.

The acting Chairman shared with the Committee a presentation given at the recent CETS meeting by Dr Markus Berges who works in the risk evaluation section of ECHA, the section which will be considering the applications for authorization. A copy of the presentation is attached with the minutes.
The acting Chairman also informed the Committee that the Community Rolling Action Plan (CoRAP) for 2014-6 had now been adopted. A copy of the plan is attached with the minutes.
MG informed the Committee of a recent article in Chemistry World highlighting the fact that the EU chemicals industry faced extinction in the next 10 years due to continuing environmental legislation. There followed a general discussion on the potential exodus of manufacturing from the EU and examples were given of OEMs already being prepared with fully operational facilities in India, Singapore, Mexico etc.
JO said that he had heard that the Czech Republic had stated that they would not be enforcing REACH as they didn’t have adequate resources and systems in place.

WP informed the Committee of a Finnish company that claimed to have developed a fully functional trivalent hard chromium plating solution - http://www.savroc.com/ The acting Chairman has already contacted the company and is arranging to meet with them to assess whether this is a true replacement or just suitable for processing large volumes of similar sized components with one set of properties required.

The acting Chairman also informed the Committee of a Cleaning& Degreasing Forum being held at RAF Cosford on 29th April with full details in the news section of the SEA website.



	
	Min 19/14 Industrial Emissions Directive (formerly IPPC) 

NG informed the Committee that Nicola Leeds had now taken over Industrial Emissions at DEFRA from Richard Vincent, who is now Head of International Chemicals & Nanotechnologies. He had met with Nicola recently and she appears to be looked for the EA to be balanced and pragmatic regarding its input into the BREF documents. She also appears to be suggesting that time limited derogations might not be appropriate in all sectors, particularly those with long capital investment cycles. She also suggested that the more voices the better, so companies should not just let their Trade Association do all the work as this was seen as just one voice. He also discussed encroachment with Nicola who highlighted this as a key issue. Encroachment was discussed at our last House of Lords meeting so maybe the message has got through.
NG informed the Committee that a workshop had been held to look at Hazardous Waste Packaging and WM2. The presentations are attached to the minutes. It appeared that there was some confusion surrounding the classification of waste from empty containers that had previously contained hazardous substances.


Min 20/14 HSE matters  
PS informed the Committee that the HSE would be becoming more commercialised and that from around July time they would start to offer advice to planners on COMAH issues. The HSE’s response to the triennial review will be sent to the Minister in May for his approval before being published.

An independent review of the FFI (Fee For Intervention) scheme is being undertaken with the final report due around July time. The average cost per invoice under the scheme is currently running between £430 and £520.

The HSE have appointed a commercial director now who will be looking at opportunities to develop income streams both in the UK and abroad.

The HSE are examining how they communicate with stakeholders, particularly with reference to digital delivery with a view to improving the process.

PS informed the Committee that he had been contacted by the German Association, VDMA, regarding a proposed standard for electroplating plan & equipment safety standards produced by the CEN Technical Committee 271. This has been circulated to members of the SEA Standards Committee and to BSTSA members with a view to obtaining feedback for Paul.

	Actions

	Min 21/14 BERR (DTI) & DEFRA

Nothing further to add.

	
	Min 22/14 Environment Agency Matters

The EA’s move to the gov.uk website was completed on 8th April. However, not all information was transferred and NG has access to the archives if required. The initial feedback has not been too positive and all members were asked to provide feedback.

The EA will no longer produce guidance as a matter of course and will look to develop sector specific guidance with sector bodies where it is felt that this will be beneficial.

Ground water flooding has become an issue with water table levels being extremely high in certain areas. Full details can be found at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/groundwater-current-status-and-flood-risk
With the demise of REPI, inspectors will assess the need for resource efficiency information during the permit review process.

There followed a lengthy discussion regarding WM2 Guidance and response of the Chemical Sector. It is interesting to note that the Chemical Sector have gone straight to BIS to complain about the impacts of the EA’s interpretation rather than go to DEFRA initially.

BS informed the Committee that it was standard practice of the suppliers to our sector to triple rinse to remove all chemical residues and prevent the waste of expensive chemicals.



	
	Min 23/14 Specialist Reports

23.1
Zinc
WS expressed his concern regarding the implementation of the WFD (Water Framework Directive) and the knock on effect that it was likely to have on industry. He called for the EA to adopt a pragmatic and realistic approach.
23.2
Nickel.  
The CEN Technical Committee 347 have agreed to work towards amending the EN 1811 standard with the UK, France, Germany, Italy & Switzerland agreeing to participate in the development work.
23.3
Chromium / PFOS / COMAH

PS informed the Committee that he would be meeting to finalise the new chromium information sheets tomorrow but hadn’t had any feedback from the group. A workshop will be held w/c June 30th to explain the new best practice guidance and how to reduced exposure levels.
23.4
Waste Treatment 

Nothing further to add.
23.5
Organic Coatings
MG informed the Committee that he had come across the use of cadmium selenide sulphide being used as a pigment in the ceramics sector. There was no information on the MSDS relating to the use of the cadmium compound.


	
	Min 24/14 Association / Institute reports

24.1
BSTSA
Nothing further to report.
24.2
IMF
Helen Wood has been recruited to replace Ken Hoare who has now retired.
24.3
IVE
Nothing to report
24.4
CHTA

Nothing to report.


	
	Min 25/14 Any other business

NG informed the Committee that Richard Howells of the Better Regulation Team would like to attend the next meeting and to give a presentation regarding the “Brown Book”. 


	
	Min 26/14 Date of next meeting
22nd July 2014

21st October 2014


Signed

…………………………………………………………………………       
  Date   ……………………………

Chairman
DE/01/14






